Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2006

Membership of Handbell Group 2006:

	Kevin Beer
	Holly Macduff
	Angela Martin

	Alex Morbey
	Alison Morbey
	Tim Pett

	Susan Read
	Allyn Richardson
	Catriona Shearer

	Emma Shearer
	Rachel Shearer
	Jeanette Thomas


We were glad to welcome Kevin Beer, Holly Macduff, Alex and Alison Morbey as new members of our team and to welcome back everyone who had rung in 2006.  Sheila Hales was unfortunately unable to ring with us this year since she had surgery on her knee in November.  

With the large group, we were able to start taking turns to conduct but had to invest in a new music stand and a set of the music for the conductor.  I was glad that I found time to make some impressive music stand hangings showing the Society badge and name so that our audiences should know who we were.

We started practising for Christmas on Sunday 22nd October and held six weekly practices before a busy period of performances:

	Sat 2 December
	Fund raising for St Helen’s (North Porch), Westgate Centre, Oxford (£143)

	Sun 3 December
	St Helen’s Christmas lunch, Drayton Golf Club

	Wed 13 December
	Ringing in the wards at Abingdon Hospital

	Wed 13 December
	Christmas Bells at Cygnet Court - Carols and readings (£20)

	Fri 15 December
	St Edmund’s carol service ringing after the service

	Sat 16 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party

	Sun 17 December
	St Helen’s carol service ringing with the choir and playing as the congregation left the church


In addition, I was asked to run handbell taster sessions for the following groups:

	Mon 4 December
	Brownies visit to St Helens (£20)

	Wed 6 December
	Didcot Trefoil Guild (£20)

	Sat 16 December
	Private party

	Mon 8 January
	Wolvercote Rangers (£20)

	Wed 17 January
	Trinity Brownies (£20)

	Thu 1 February
	All Saints Beavers


The donations shown above were paid into the St Helen Development Funds.  It was a busy season with enthusiastic ringers and lots of fun.  We rounded it off by holding a New Year’s party for the handbell and tower bell ringers at our house.  

Several people asked if we could meet occasionally during the rest of the year to keep in practice and we have started holding these practices once a month but the attendance has not been as good as we had hoped.

Susan Read
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